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Meeting Minutes: August 3, 2015 

Medway Library, Cole Room 

 

Call to Order: – With a quorum, this meeting was called to order by Chairman Buckley at  

7:00 p.m. 

 

Attendees: 

Susy Affleck-Childs also attended the meeting.   

 

Minutes: 

Chairman Buckley moved that the Committee approve the meeting minutes from May 

18, 2015 as submitted; Rachel Walsh second; No discussion; 3-0-1 (Tom abstained).   

 

Rachel Walsh moved that the Committee approve the meeting minutes from June 1, 

2015 as submitted; Chairman Buckley second; No discussion; 3-0-1 (Tom abstained).   

 

Sign Design Review – Ralph’s Barber Shop: 

Greg Ward of Expose Signs in Hopedale attended the meeting on behalf of the applicant.  The 

applicant is allowed a 12 sq. ft. building sign.  The proposed design is slightly less than 12 sq. 

ft.  Mr. Ward explained that the sign will be red acrylic 12” channel letters.  The raceway will 

match the color of the building façade.  The ownership is not changing; they would just like to 

add a sign.  Ralph’s Barber Shop has not had a sign for at least 10 years.  Mr. Ward said that 

the owner would like the sign to be larger than 12 sq. ft. but he explained to his client that 

they would need to apply for a variance through the ZBA.  The group discussed dropping the 

 6/1/15 6/15/15 6/29/15 7/6/15 7/27/15 8/3/15 8/17/15 

Matthew Buckley X X X X X X  

Julie Fallon  X      

Tom Gay X X X X X X  

Mary Weafer X X X X X X  

Rachel Walsh X  X X X X  

Lisa Graves   X X X   
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word “shop’ so that Ralph’s Barber could be made larger and would be more visible from the 

street.  Mr. Ward said he discussed this with the owner but she wanted all three words on the 

sign.  It is especially important to her to have “Ralph’s” on the sign as this is her father’s 

name.  Mr. Ward said he will discuss shortening the name again with the owner.  The 

Committee also explained that any window signs would count towards the total square 

footage.  The Committee made the following recommendations: 

 

 Drop the word “shop” and increase the size of the other words.   

 Capitalize only the first letter of each word.  This will make it more readable.     

 Reduce the size of the “‘s.”   

 The name will most likely need to be shortened for the ladder sign.  The letters will 

need to be very small to fit on the ladder sign and won’t be readable.  

 The raceway should be same color as building.  

 Consider adding a barber’s pole to the sign.     

 

Sign Design Review – Medway Café Awning: 

Peter & Joan Morrissey, owners of the Medway Café, and Dan Maimaron of AWNCO 

attended the meeting.  Chairman Buckley noted that the applicant installed the current awning 

7 years ago without going through the Sign Design Review process.  The applicant 

acknowledged this fact.  They are not changing the size of the awning, just the fabric.  It is 

currently navy and they are proposing to change it to ivory and burgundy stripes with the new 

logo.  The Committee reviewed and discussed the design.  They said they think it is very 

difficult to see the logo on top of the stripes.  The group discussed other options, including 

only using the burgundy color on the awning.  Mr. Maimaron explained that they have already 

purchased the material for the awning and cut it into 16 inch strips.  Mr. Morrissey said he 

does not want to waste the material that he already purchased.  Mr. Maimaron suggested using 

a solid color in the middle where the logo will be and then using stripes on either side.  Mr. 

Morrissey said he likes the stripes and wants to keep them because they draw attention to the 

building.  The applicant is allowed a sign that is 62 sq. ft.  The applicant needs to follow-up 

with Jack Mee, the Medway Building Inspector, for a determination on whether the entire 

awning is the sign or just the area around the logo.  If the entire awning is determined to be 

the sign, the applicant would be over the allowable square footage.  Chairman Buckley said 

based on the new bylaw the awnings at Papa Gino’s would not be allowed because they 

incorporate the corporate colors and logo.  The Committee asked Mr. Morrissey to make sure 

the burgundy and ivory are the same colors that are already at Gould’s Plaza.  The Committee 

made the following recommendations: 

 

 Alternative designs: 
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o Go with smaller ivory stripes.     

o Go with a solid burgundy awning.   

o Use three separate panels – cream on ends and burgundy in the middle.   

o Alternate the stripes-burgundy, burgundy, cream.     

 Use a solid rectangle behind the logo in a complimentary color so that it is easier to 

read.  Similar to how it is on the menu.  It will lift the logo off the stripes and make it 

more visible.   

 Follow-up with Jack Mee about whether the entire awning is the sign or just the area 

around the logo.     

 Use black instead of yellow on the logo.  Burgundy, ivory, and black are part of the 

Master Signage Plan at Gould’s Plaza and the black color will make it much easier to 

read.     

Mr. Morrissey said he will consult with his friend who designed the menus to come up with 

an alternate design for the awning that incorporates some of the ideas from tonight’s meeting.  

He will attend a future DRC meeting to discuss this matter further.   

 

Sign Design Review – 122 Main Street: 

Jeff Dufficy and Chris Courtemache attended the meeting.  The Committee reviewed and 

discussed the monument sign design for the site.  Mr. Dufficy said that Flying Fur will occupy 

the space where Cumberland Farms used to be.  The proposed sign is about 45 sq. ft. per side 

and 10 feet tall.  Mr. Dufficy said the sign will be externally illuminated.  Planning & 

Economic Development Coordinator Susy Affleck-Childs said she communicated with Mr. 

Courtemache after she received the submission to let him know that the proposed sign 

exceeds the height and surface area allowances.  Mr. Courtemache acknowledged that the sign 

exceeds the allowances and said they planned to pursue a variance through the ZBA.  The 

applicant is allowed a sign up to 8 feet tall and 30 sq. ft. per side.  Mr. Dufficy said he would 

prefer to spend the money and install a new, improved sign but he does not want to sacrifice 

the size of the sign.  The current sign on the property is 45 sq. ft. per side.   Mr. Dufficy said 

he would hope to secure a variance for the height similar to process the new Cumberland 

Farms went through.  Chairman Buckley explained that only the ZBA can make a decision 

relative to the size and height of the sign and Cumberland Farms is a different case because it 

is in a different zoning district.  Mr. Dufficy said another option is to update the existing sign.  

The current sign is a pre-existing, non-conforming sign.  Ms. Affleck-Childs explained that if 

the applicant chooses to use the pre-existing, non-conforming sign they will still need to apply 

for a special permit.  Chairman Buckley reiterated that if the applicant installed a new 

monument sign that did not exceed the height and surface area allowances they would not 

need to apply for a variance or a special permit.  The group discussed possible locations for 
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the new sign, including on an island inside the parking lot between the curb cuts and at the 

west corner of the property near the Pond Street intersection.  There is a very large right of 

way on the property that may also impact the location of the sign.  Ms. Affleck-Childs 

explained that if the sign is located on Town property it will require a license from the Board 

of Selectmen.  The Committee made the following recommendations: 

 

 The Committee needs more detail on the location, landscaping, lighting, and materials.   

 Applicant should consider whether the 3 sign panels will have the same font and 

colors and incorporate the different logos.     

 Put the tenant names on the sign panels in the renderings.   

 Photoshop the sign onto a real picture of the site to see the relationship of the sign and 

the building.   

 Create several different renderings with the sign in different spots.     

 The Committee likes the pineapples on the top of the posts instead of further inside.     

 Consider using granite posts or posts with fieldstone bases.   

 Keep the open space between the top of the sign panel and the structure.   

 Consider going with a matte or textured surface for the vinyl to diminish the 

glossiness.   

 Consider making 122 3 dimensional.   

 The sign panels have a good amount of negative space, which makes it much easier to 

read.  

 

Mr. Dufficy and Mr. Courtemache plan to attend the August 17, 2015 DRC meeting to 

further discuss the sign design.     

 

Tri-Valley Commons – Site Plan Modification: 

Patrick Finn of Landry Architects and John Kucich of Bohler Engineering attended the 

meeting on behalf of the applicant.  The Committee reviewed the revised elevations for 

Building A.  Mr. Finn and Mr. Bohler explained the site plan modifications.  The enclosure in 

the back rear of the building was rotated slightly so the trailer could easily be dropped off and 

picked up.  The trailer will be closed but the top of the enclosure is open.  The height of the 

trailer depends on whether they go with a trailer with or without wheels.  The Committee 

asked them to build the enclosure wall at 12 feet so that it is not an issue.  Arborvitaes will be 

planted around the enclosure and eventually be taller than the enclosure.  There will be a gate 

on the enclosure.  Ms. Affleck-Childs asked them to add a detail to the plans that the gate 

enclosure will be the same vinyl material as the other enclosures on the property.  The 

Committee originally asked that the gate on the enclosure be 12 feet high but later decided 

this could be difficult and compromise the integrity of the gate.  They agreed that a 6 foot tall 
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gate is sufficient.  Tom Gay will relay this information to the Planning & Economic 

Development Board.  The Committee thanked Mr. Finn and Mr. Kucich for their hard work 

and cooperation. 

 

The Willows ARCPUD – Signs & LOR: 

The Committee discussed the proposed entry signs for The Willows and the LOR.  As a 

Committee, they do not support the idea of a separate sign for the medical building 

considering the size of the main entry signs.  The Committee recognizes that this is a big issue 

for the applicant.  The Committee agreed that the Medway Building Inspector needs to weigh 

in on this issue before they can discuss the design any further.  They reiterated that this is a 

residential area with modest homes and the proposed signs are too large and grand for the 

area.  They believe the best solution is to name the medical building and add this name to the 

main entry signs.  The Committee said they would support increasing the size of the actual 

signs but reducing the height of the walls.  Chairman Buckley will update the interim LOR 

and note the recommendations that have been addressed and those that are still outstanding.  

Chairman Buckley will incorporate the following recommendations: 

 

 The Committee does not support having a separate sign for the medical building.   

 The cap on the walls at the entrance with the street name should be removed.   

 Reduce the height of main entrance walls to 6 feet.  

 Add the medical building name to main entry signs and then add a façade sign to the 

medical building.  Use directory signs within the site. 

 Add veneers to the exposed areas at stream crossings. 

 

Action Items:   

 Rachel will do Ralph’s Baber Shop LOR. 

 Collect photos of monument signs to share with The Willows ARCPUD. 

 Matt will update LOR for The Willows. 

 Rachel will do LOR for Tri-Valley Site Plan Modification & Decision. 

 Committee will draft goals for DRC for FY15-FY16.   

 Julie will work on the cover for the new Design Review Guidelines. 

 Mary will gather local photos for the new Design Review Guidelines. 

 Ideas for a message board at Choate Park, including location, design, fonts, 

illumination etc.   

 

Schedule:   

The next DRC meeting will be on August17, 2015 at the Medway Public Library at 7:00 p.m.   
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Adjournment:  

With no further business before this committee, a motion was made by Chairman Buckley, 

seconded by Mary Weafer to adjourn at 9:46 p.m. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

 

 

 

Michelle Reed 
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Susan Affleck-Childs

From: Susan Affleck-Childs
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2015 3:40 PM
To: 'acdaddy16@aol.com'
Subject: RE: New awning sign for Medway Cafe

Hi Peter,  
 
Thanks for the added info. I am very relieved to hear that the awning fabric colors for Medway Café will match 
the colors that Cam’s Signs used for the other tenant wall signs in the plaza.    
 
The formula for calculating the amount of signage is the interior width of the storefront x 1.   So, if your 
storefront is 50 feet wide, then you can have 50’ sq. ft. of sign surface area.  I think there is certainly room to 
enlarge the Medway Café logo. I expect the Design Review Committee may want to brainstorm with you about 
ways to make your logo more readable on the awning.     
 
Thanks for cooperating with the Goulds on making this change. You are being a good neighbor!!  
 
I look forward to learning more about the material specifications from AWNCO and to seeing you and a 
representative from AWNCO at next Monday night’s Design Review Committee meeting. I will be back in 
touch with a specific time later this week.  
 
Best,  
 

Susy Affleck-Childs 
 

Susan E. Affleck‐Childs 
Medway Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 
508‐533‐3291 
155 Village Street 
Medway, MA 02053 
 

Town of Medway – A Massachusetts Green Community  
 

Please remember when writing or responding, the Massachusetts Secretary of State has determined that e‐mail is a 
public record. 
 
The information in this e‐mail, including attachments, may contain privileged and confidential information intended only 
for the person(s) identified above.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, 
copying or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. Please discard this e‐mail and any attachments and 
notify the sender immediately. 
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From: acdaddy16@aol.com [mailto:acdaddy16@aol.com]  
Sent: Tuesday, July 28, 2015 2:24 PM 
To: Susan Affleck‐Childs 
Subject: Re: New awning sign for Medway Cafe 

 
Hi thanks the Medway Café awning is 62 feet long and 5 feet tall....the true colors will match the color #'s that Cams Signs 
used on the building...I agree the computer generated picture looked more like red...the vinyl material is opague ....not 
made to be backlit...more written spec's are on the way to me from Awnco....please provide me the formula used to 
determine the logo size allowed...I think present logo was undersized when I installed it 7 years ago...the Gould family 
asked me to make this very expensive change and I am granting their request for the sake of world peace...(it is not a 
requirement, the existing material is like new, the new material will look much better)....Sincerely, Peter Morrissey  
  
  
-----Original Message----- 
From: Susan Affleck-Childs <sachilds@townofmedway.org> 
To: acdaddy16 <acdaddy16@aol.com> 
Sent: Tue, Jul 28, 2015 8:34 am 
Subject: New awning sign for Medway Cafe 

Good morning,  
  
I received your phone message. Thanks for the information  
  
I still need the material specification for the awning fabric. I need to know if it is an opaque vinyl or transluscent vinyl 
fabric.  
  
Also, please provide the overall length of the awning across the frontage and its height. I understand it is the same size as 
the existing awning, but I need you to provide the information to me.   
  
Also, what are the dimensions of the Medway Café logo on the awning.   
  
We have you scheduled to meet with the Design Review Committee on Monday evening, August 3rd.  Time still to be 
determined.  Please plan to attend and bring a sample of the striped fabric with you.  The red in the stripes of the paper 
drawing you provided appears to be much brighter than the burgundy color on the tenant wall signs for the rest of the 
plaza.   
  
Also, have you talked with Mr. Gould about this awning change?  Has he approved this and the colored stripes?   
  
Best regards,     
  

Susy Affleck-Childs  
  
Susan E. Affleck-Childs 
Medway Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 
508-533-3291 
155 Village Street 
Medway, MA 02053 
  
Town of Medway – A Massachusetts Green Community  
  
Please remember when writing or responding, the Massachusetts Secretary of State has determined that e-mail is a public 
record. 
  
The information in this e-mail, including attachments, may contain privileged and confidential information intended only 
for the person(s) identified above.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, 
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copying or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. Please discard this e-mail and any attachments and 
notify the sender immediately. 
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Susan Affleck-Childs

From: Susan Affleck-Childs
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2015 4:21 PM
To: 'Chris Courtemanche'
Cc: Stephanie Mercandetti
Subject: FW: 14800 - Dufficy Enterprises, Inc
Attachments: 2015-5-22 UPDATED Medway DRC - Sign Design Review Application Form.pdf

Hi Chris, 
 
As a follow‐up to my previous email, you need to prepare and submit an application for Sign Design Review. 
See attached.  
 
Please complete the application and email it back to me asap.  
 
I have reviewed the sign design prepared by Signs by Vision dated 7/21/15 which Stephanie Mercandetti 
forwarded to me last Thursday.  That design shows a sign that is almost 11 feet tall and has 45 sq. ft. of sign 
surface area per side.  
 
The Zoning Bylaw’s sign regulations for this area require that sign height not exceed 8 feet and the maximum 
amount of sign surface area per side can only be 30 sq. ft.  
 
Please have the sign company revise the sign design to comply with the Bylaw.  The drawing also needs to 
include specifications on materials and the lettering.  Do you plan to allow each tenant to use their own 
lettering style and logo? Will you establish a uniform background color for each tenant’s sign panel?   
 
Thanks for your cooperation.  My apologies for not responding to you more quickly.  I was away last Friday and 
Monday and had a full day yesterday with a meeting last night of the Planning and Economic Development 
Board.  
 
Best. 
 

Susy Affleck-Childs 
 

Susan E. Affleck‐Childs 
Medway Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 
508‐533‐3291 
155 Village Street 
Medway, MA 02053 
 

Town of Medway – A Massachusetts Green Community  
 

Please remember when writing or responding, the Massachusetts Secretary of State has determined that e‐mail is a 
public record. 
 
The information in this e‐mail, including attachments, may contain privileged and confidential information intended only 
for the person(s) identified above.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, 
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copying or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. Please discard this e‐mail and any attachments and 
notify the sender immediately. 
 

 
 
 
 

From: Susan Affleck‐Childs  
Sent: Wednesday, July 29, 2015 4:02 PM 
To: 'Chris Courtemanche' 
Subject: RE: 14800 ‐ Dufficy Enterprises, Inc 
 

Hi Chris, 
 
Next Monday night, August 3rd.  7:50 p.m. at the Medway Library, 26 High Street.  
 

Susy Affleck-Childs 
 

Susan E. Affleck‐Childs 
Medway Planning and Economic Development Coordinator 
508‐533‐3291 
155 Village Street 
Medway, MA 02053 
 

Town of Medway – A Massachusetts Green Community  
 

Please remember when writing or responding, the Massachusetts Secretary of State has determined that e‐mail is a 
public record. 
 
The information in this e‐mail, including attachments, may contain privileged and confidential information intended only 
for the person(s) identified above.  If you are not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any dissemination, 
copying or disclosure of this communication is strictly prohibited. Please discard this e‐mail and any attachments and 
notify the sender immediately. 
 

 
 
 

From: Chris Courtemanche [mailto:Chris@dufficy.net]  
Sent: Monday, July 27, 2015 5:00 PM 
To: Susan Affleck‐Childs 
Cc: Jeff Dufficy 
Subject: RE: 14800 ‐ Dufficy Enterprises, Inc 
 
Hello Susan, 
 
Can you confirm a date and time for the next meeting?   
 
Thanks 
 
Chris 
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Chris Courtemanche 
Vice President of Operations 
Dufficy Enterprises Inc 
Chris@dufficy.net 
O: 508‐520‐1000 
F:  508‐541‐1000 
C: 508‐631‐1602 

 

     
 

 
 
 

 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE 
NOTICE: This message is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, privileged and 
exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any printing, copying, 
dissemination, distribution, disclosure or forwarding of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please contact 
the sender immediately and delete it from your system. Thank You. 

 
 
 
 

From: Stephanie Mercandetti [mailto:smercandetti@townofmedway.org]  
Sent: Thursday, July 23, 2015 1:33 PM 
To: Susan Affleck-Childs 
Cc: Chris Courtemanche; Jeff Dufficy 
Subject: FW: 14800 - Dufficy Enterprises, Inc 
 
Hi Susy,  
 
Could you please assist and schedule Chris Courtemanche of Dufficy Enterprises for a future DRC meeting to review the 
proposed sign for 122 Main Street?  They are ready with their sign design (see attached). 
 
I believe the next meeting is August 3rd and if it is available. 
 
Thanks, 
Stephanie 
 
Stephanie A. Mercandetti 
Director, Community & Economic Development 
Town of Medway 
155 Village Street 
Medway, MA  02053 
Ph: 508.321.4918 
Email: smercandetti@townofmedway.org 
 

From: Chris Courtemanche [mailto:Chris@dufficy.net]  
Sent: Wednesday, July 22, 2015 1:20 PM 
To: Stephanie Mercandetti 
Cc: Jeff Dufficy 
Subject: FW: 14800 ‐ Dufficy Enterprises, Inc 
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Hello Stephanie, 
 
I hope all is well..  We just got this proof back for the new sign in Medway.  The guy was sick and in the hospital for 
almost a month..  Sorry about the delay.. 
 
How can we get back in front of the review committee?  Can you set that up? 
 
Thanks for the help!! 
 
Chris 
 

 

Chris Courtemanche 
Vice President of Operations 
Dufficy Enterprises Inc 
Chris@dufficy.net 
O: 508‐520‐1000 
F:  508‐541‐1000 
C: 508‐631‐1602 

 

     
 

 
 
 

 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE 
NOTICE: This message is intended for the use of the individual or entity to which it is addressed and may contain information that is confidential, privileged and 
exempt from disclosure under applicable law. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any printing, copying, 
dissemination, distribution, disclosure or forwarding of this communication is strictly prohibited. If you have received this communication in error, please contact 
the sender immediately and delete it from your system. Thank You. 
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